	 
	NORTH BADDESLEY PARISH COUNCIL       
	     77   
	
	   110
	
	
	

	
	Minutes of the Meeting of North Baddesley Parish Council held on 

Monday  9th January 2017 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, 

North Baddesley.

Present: Cllr D Knight (Chair), Mrs P Darnton, Mrs A Tupper and A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier, C Hill, J Madden and P Thompson
In Attendance:   J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

Members of the Public:  1 - Anna Hammond      

	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0313
16-17/0314
16-17/0315

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Cosier whose wife was ill, Cllr Hill who 
was unwell and Cllr  Thompson who was away.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

POLICE REPORT
There were no Police present but a report had been sent in as follows:
Incident figures for the last 60 days in North Baddesley covering the Xmas period and 
New Year.

 

3 - Reports of ASB – no patterns and no reports New Year’s Eve

 

12 - Assaults which are all domestic related

 

1 - Dwelling burglary in Hoe Lane on 5/12 investigation is on going

 

4 - Non dwelling burglary – 2 are attempts, Chunky’s Fish and Chip shop targeted and 
Greenridge farm where power tools, scrap metal and a number of car batteries have been 
stolen.

 

7 - Reports of criminal damage – no patterns to incidents or repeat locations.
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	16-17/0316

	15 – reports of suspicious incidents – no patterns other than 3 reports of the same incident, 
residents reporting possible rogue traders trying to sell double glazing, 3 males stopped and 
searched, no concerns in regard to the males and advice given in regard to being too 
“pushy” trying to sell windows.
4 Theft incidents all from the Co-op, Botley Rd – 1 male from Andover arrested/charged – 
2 incidents relating to same female offender and both investigations are ongoing.

 

Although North Baddesley has not had many, there are still burglaries happening in the 
surrounding villages and the Police urge residents to remain vigilant and report any 
suspicious activity via 101 or if a crime is in progress 999. 

OPEN PERIOD
The Chairman welcomed Anna Hammond to the meeting.  
Anna was a Rainbow Guide leader in the local area and had been a member of Girlguiding 
as a leader for 14 years.   Anna had been selected by the Scout Association to volunteer at 

the World Scout Moot in Iceland as part of the International Service Team which meant she

would be helping to co-ordinate all the facilities and infrastructure of the Moot.  Anna had

to pay about £1500 including the travel costs to do this. Because Anna has a progressive 

disability called Fridreich’s Ataxia which means she uses a wheelchair, she did not know if 
her health would allow her to do anything like this in the future.

 
Anna had been doing a lot of fundraising activities to try to raise this money and wanted

to organise an Egg Hunt in Mountbatten Park on the 8th April. She confirmed that she

would have public liability insurance for the event.  The Parish Council unanimously
agreed to grant permission for the Egg Hunt to take place in Mountbatten Park on

8th April.

Cllr Darnton advised Anna to contact Marianne Piggin at TVBC who might be able to

assist with a grant.  Cllr Mrs Tupper also agreed to speak to Louise Trayling at TVBC. 
Anna also mentioned that there were 3 sets of kissing gates in the village which she had

difficulty getting through with her wheelchair.  One set was at the Recreation Ground and

were the Parish Council’s responsibility and the other 2 sets were at Brook Close and 
Baddesley Close and these were the responsibility of HCC Rights of Way.  The Clerk agreed 
to liaise with the Parish Council’s groundsman and Cllr Mrs Darnton agreed to liaise with

HCC to widen the gates.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the groundsman and Cllr Mrs Darnton

would liaise with HCC Rights of Way.


	Action:  Parish Clerk

Resolved:
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	16-17/0317
16-17/0318

16-17/0319
16-17/0320
16-17/0321
16-17/0322
16-17/0323

	MINUTES

It was unanimously resolved that the previous Minutes be accepted as an accurate 

record and were duly signed by the Chairman.
MATTERS ARISING

PAVILION (Minute 16-17/0285) 

The outside lights were still not working.  The Clerk to chase the groundsman.
TRACTOR (Minute 16-17/0287)

The tractor and container were still awaited.

MOUNTBATTEN PARK (Minute 16-17/0288)

The quotation for the standpipe was still awaited.  The Clerk to chase the groundsman.
PARISH PLAN (Minute 16-17/0289)

Cllrs Darnton and Hill had met with Marianne Piggin and Louise Trayling and it was 

suggested that each Councillor post and collect a questionnaire in the street where 

they live.  1,000 copies were being printed and the deadline for the end of the survey

had been extended to 31 May.  All those present agreed to post and collect the
questionnaire in their street.
PAVILION PLANS (Minute 16-17/0290)

TVBC had now received a response from KR Associates to all their questions.
A reply was now awaited from TVBC.
ALLOTMENTS (Minute 16-17/0291)

A quotation to erect a fence on the Recreation Ground boundary to the allotments

was still awaited.  The Clerk to chase the groundsman.
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	16-17/0324
16-17/0325
16-17/0326
16-17/0327

16-17/0328

16-17/0329

16-17/0330

	TENNIS (Minute 16-17/0292)

The Clerk had liaised with Rosemary Williams concerning the cost of tennis

sessions and had confirmed the Parish Council’s wish to increase the rate for

commercial hire.  This had been passed on to the coaches who had decided to

play elsewhere.  A report had been provided by Rosemary (see attached) but

further spreadsheets needed to be provided by Cllr Hill for Rosemary to fill out.  

RESOLVED:  the Clerk to ask Cllr Hill to provide Rosemary with more spreadsheets.
SCOUT HUT LEASE (Mnute 16-17/0293)
No further progress had been made.
RELEASE OF DEVELOPER CONTRIBUTIONS (Minute 16-17/02945)

A further two quotations for resurfacing the road and car park at Mountbatten Park

had been sought making a total of five.  However the quotations were yet to be 
received.  The Clerk to chase.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would chase the outstanding quotations.

BEADLE DELIVERY (Minute 16-17/0295)

No further progress had been made.  Cllr Knight to reconcile his list of all the roads in the

village with that of the Scouts and to check which roads are being delivered to and which are

being missed out.  A map to be requested from the Scouts.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would request a map from the Scouts.

PAVILION CLEANER (Minute 16-17/02967)

It was agreed that tenders needed to be sought from local contractors.  The Clerk

to compose an advertisement for the Romsey Advertiser and email to all Councillors
prior to posting.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would compose an advertisement for the Romsey 

Advertiser.
NOTICEBOARDS (Minute 16-17/0297)
Deferred to next meeting.
REMOVAL OF PAYPHONE (Minute 16-17/0298)
Notification had been received from BT that they were liaising with TVBC over the

future of the payphone at the junction of Amberley Close and Ringwood Drive.

The Clerk to check that all the documentation had been sent off.  There were

discussions around installing defibrillator into the empty payphone should it remain.

All agreed it was a good idea.
	BLOC
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	16-17/0331
16-17/0332
16-17/0333
16-17/0334

16-17/0335

16-17/0336

16-17/0337
	FOOTPATHS (Minute 16-17/0300)

The Clerk to check that the 3 paths  formerly discussed had been registered with

Rights of Way for their list of priority cutting.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would check that all 3 paths had been registered. 

GAS PIPES ALONG ROWNHAMS LANE (Minute 16-17/0301)

Cllr Dowden had enlisted the help of HCC who were liaising with the Gas Company.

A reply was awaited.
LIBRARY
There had been a couple of committee meetings recently and it was reported that the hours 
of the library had been reduced slightly on a Wednesday.  There were also 4 new volunteers.
CORRESPONDENCE

PRECEPT

Following on from the Finance meeting it was agreed that the precept request for 
2017/18 would be £98,890 an increase of 1.95% on last year.  It was also agreed to 
raise the rates for pavilion hire, pitch hire, community centre rent and Beadle

advertising by the rate of inflation which currently stood at 1.2% from 1st April 2017. 
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE
Request from Jon Miller Circus to visit this year – declined.
Training  - the Clerk requested permission to attend a HALC “Transparency Regulations”

training course at a cost of £15 plus VAT – agreed

SLCC December Bulletin

SLCC – The Clerk – January 2017
HEALTH AND SAFETY/ RISK ASSESSMENT

There were no health and safety issues at the moment apart from the Barrier Emergency 
Key Sign which needed fixing to the barrier.  The Clerk to chase the groundsman.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would chase the groundsman to fix the sign to the

barrier gate.
QUESTIONS/REPORTS FROM MEMBERS PRESENT

Cllr Warnes enquired when the data from the air quality  monitoring tubes would be

available and was informed that the data would be received after the last set of tubes

had been sent off at the end of March.
	Fascia boards
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	16-17/0338 

	Cllr Mrs Tupper was awaiting a reply from TVBC over whether the Parish Council could start to build the children’s playpark using 106 monies.

TVBC had confirmed that payment for emptying of the 5 new dog bins on the new Baddesley Close development would be the responsibility of the developers  until adoption.  Kevin Harrington of TVBC would be looking into it.

Cllr Mrs Tupper also reported tree related issues in Cerne Drive and a response

was awaited from Dermot Cox at TVBC.

Cllr Knight  informed of a Willow Sculpturing Project due to start next week which had been posted on Facebook and had received quite a lot of interest.

It was agreed that a handover picture involving the groundsman and some Parish Councillors of the tractor being delivered would be a good idea.  The Clerk to liaise with the groundsman.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the groundsman with regard to a handover picture. 

APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Contractor costs  
	    2340.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Clerk salary 
	    1916.30
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HM Revenue and Customs – Tax/NI 
	      662.09
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Winchester Garden Machinery - tractor
	  27153.91
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Inprint – Beadle Printer
	    1210.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sustainable Communities – Contract 3 and Recreation Ground
	      185.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	                                                                                                       TOTAL
	£33,467.30
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Proposed:   Cllr  A Warnes   Seconded:  Cllr Mrs A Tupper

	
	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0339
	TREES

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	16/03134/TPOS
	Alongside boundary of 22 West Lane,
North Baddesley
	T1-T6 Oak trees – crown lift to 5 metres 

above ground level
No objection – subject to Arboricultural 

Officer’s approval

	
	
	
	

	
	16/03263/TPOS
	1  Cerne Close

North Baddesley


	Remove 1 Honey Locust (Gleditsia)

tree to ground level.  No objection –

Subject to Arboricultural Officer’s approval

but complaints have been received from

neighbouring residents wanting to keep the

tree
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	16-17/0340
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	
	
	
	

	
	16/03047/FULLS
	54 Tottehale Close
North Baddesley
	Single storey side extension with flue
for log burner stove; removal of existing 

conservatory and erection of a single

storey rear extension.
No comment

	
	
	
	

	
	16/03167/FULLS
	10 Edwina Close
North Baddesley
	Loft conversion with front dormer 

(amended scheme)
No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at  9.05pm
	
	
	
	
	


